R. R. JEUNE, C.B.E

15th January 2007

Scrutiny Panel – Overseas Aid Review Scrutiny Office Morier House Halkett Place St. Helier Jersey JE1 1DD

Dear Sirs,

Overseas Aid Review

I was a member of the first Overseas Aid Committee, under the Presidency of the late Senator Farley in 1968, and my membership of that Committee continued for some years. My keenness for its aims has never dimmed.

For that reason I was a ready signatory to a letter to the JEP in 2004, recommending that the States should increase its Aid budget to achieve, as soon as possible, the target set by the United Nations.

Yours faithfully,

R. R. Jeune CBE